
Bryan Robinson 

 

I personally witnessed my cousin, Ryan, who has severe intellectual and developmental disabilities, living 

in squalor in the care of a Cuyahoga County respite home. Because of this, I am writing to advocate for 

Lauren's Law. I would specifically like to note that it is essential it expand the use of cameras in group 

and respite homes. Luckily, my family was able to remove my cousin from these unfortunate 

circumstances, but it makes me sick that there are other people with no one advocating for them. 


